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 “O taste and see that the LORD is good: blessed is the man that trusteth in Him.  O fear the LORD, ye 

His saints: for there is no want to them that fear Him.” Psalm 34:8-9

  Praise the Lord for His goodness and mercy.  

Nancy and I have a lot to be thankful for. We have 

been in Delta Junction for 10 years this month.  We 

look back at the past ten years and see all the things 

God has brought us through as well as His 

faithfulness.  

 I think of the first Russian meeting in which I 

preached in the home of Victor Malyk.  There were 

more than 50 Russians there that Sunday including 

three of the Malyk brothers.  We began to meet in all 

of their homes and preach.  As we got to know them 

better and learned more about what they believed, 

we knew it was God’s will that we separate from 

them because of doctrinal differences with which we 

just could not agree Biblically.  So we started 

meeting in our home.  Regina, a dear Russian lady 

that was in that first meeting, took us in and became 

friends with us.  She separated from the other 

Russians and began meeting with us and has been 

now for the past 10 years.  We truly have much to 

praise God for.

 One of the Malyk brothers, Fred, that was in 

that first meeting, has been a friend to us since we 

moved here.  He and one of his sons came over to 

our house a few weeks ago asking for some Bibles.  

We praise the Lord that we still have an open door to 

be able to get the Gospel to these people.  We think 

of all the Russians that we have had the opportunity 

to minister to and give tracts and Bibles to over the 

years.  We pray that God will open their eyes so that 

they will see their need for true salvation. So many 

of them that we have met have been so religious but 

so lost.

 The Timoshenko family continues to be 

faithful to the services.  Sophia used to miss about 

every other service to go to the Pentecostal Church 

with some of her friends, but since the Timoshenko 

family has been coming she has not missed a service.  

Peter has not been in a service in over two months.  

He has called when he has been in town. He only 

stays in Delta a few days and then returns to Wasilla.  

Please continue to pray for him and his family.

We had a time of fellowship after a morning service 

two weeks ago and it was a real encouragement to 

us.  Everyone seemed to have a good time.  We were 

able to get to know Vitaliy and his wife as well as 

their children better.   

 We praise the Lord that we finally got the 

truck repaired and that the $7,587.00 has been 

supplied.  We thank the Lord for all of you that gave 

toward that need.  We know God will bless you for 

it.  We are trusting Him to supply the money that is 

needed for the other expenses that came up as a 

result of our truck being in the shop. 

 Nancy and I praise the Lord for all of you 

that so faithfully pray for us and give so that we can 

get the Gospel to the Russian speaking people in the 

Interior of Alaska. 

Your Missionaries in Delta Junction,

 


